
 

 

 
        January 26, 2023 
 
VIA EMAIL AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL 
Email: Peter.Apostol@albanycounty.ny.gov 
 
Peter Apostol, Esq. 
Director of Employee Relations 
Albany County 
112 State Street, 9th Floor 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
  
Dear Director Apostol: 
 
Please be advised the CSEA membership of our Albany County Department of Health Unit, #6000-02, voted 
to ratify the attached Memorandum of Understanding for the January 1, 2022 – December 31, 2027, successor 
Collective Bargaining Agreement. 
 
Please notify me upon approval of same by the Albany County Legislature.  Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Virginia M. O’Brien 
        Labor Relations Specialist 
 
Encl. 
cc: D. Warren, Region Director (Via Email Only w/o Encl.) 
 T. Edwards, Local President (Via Email Only w/o Encl.) 
 M. Stone, Unit President (Via Email Only w/ Encl.) 
 E. Whalen, Commissioner (Via Email Only w/ Encl.) 
  
  
  


